

Newport Sp. N. C.
March 26th 1864

My dear Miss

This is Sunday morning and I will write you a few lines now and finish tomorrow before the mail leaves. I rec^d a letter from you yesterday and you wished me to answer immediately regarding the horse the doctor intended to buy for me, as I wrote you before I have made an application to get one from the Government but don't yet know whether my application will be approved or not but expect to hear very day, so as soon as I hear what action Genl Pickett take I will hear what to do. if I can get the horse I have made an attempt to I shall not want the one from Vermont, but should I fail I would be glad to get him. the price is rather larger than